
Newsletter for the Homeowners of Sopris Village

Update on the Water System Project as of June 21, 2023

Why are we working on the water system?
The survey that was commissioned by the board, from an engineer, in 2016, stated that certain portions of our water system had a life expectancy of 50 years (2024-2027). The board felt that it was our duty to investigate possible solutions to an aging water infrastructure.

What we have done:
We did a rate study in order to determine how to raise at least some of the money that might be needed.
We have more than $800,000 in our operating account and CDs.
We asked for and received a project cost analysis. 
We looked at doing the project ourselves. 
We looked at having someone else do it for us. 
We looked at public funding, grants, and private financing options. 
We asked two water attorneys for their opinions on the value of our water rights. 
We asked for and received a survey of our water infrastructure. 
We gave lengthy presentations about what we have been doing and what information we have obtained at each of the last three annual meetings.

What is true:
The water system is on the Board’s agenda every month and we have openly discussed it in board meetings with whomever is in attendance.
No formal applications have been made for loans or funding for construction.
We are continuing to look for sources of funding.
The Board is investigating ALL available options.
Water system information is, and has been, available on our website https://www.soprisvillage.com/water
Information on that website includes previous presentations to the membership regarding options about our water system.
Meetings with Mid Valley Metro District have been for information gathering; no formal negotiations have occurred.
The water system, wells, and water rights are not 'for sale'.
At our last in person board meeting, information was reviewed that MVMD was not interested in our water rights.

We invite anyone who is interested in knowing about the water project to first educate themselves by going to our website and reading all of the information. Any homeowner may attend any of our regular meetings. 
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